
July, 2021 
 
 

Holcim Dunloe Sands  
 
Community Consultative Committee Agenda 
 
Distribution: 
 
Due to current circumstances, in lieu of a face-to-face or virtual meeting this report has been 
prepared that covers all areas of a normal meeting agenda. This report will be reviewed and 
endorsed by the CCC Chairperson and then be digitally distributed via email to all CCC members. 

 
CCC Members: 
 
The report will be provided to all members of the CCC, including: 
 
Dr. John Griffin (Chairperson), Matt Kelly (Quarry Manager), Dan Dywer (Production Supervisor), 
Lindsay McGavin (Tweed Shire Council), Bruce Brown (Pottsville Community Association), Julia 
Franzos, Peter Corum and David Norris. Further Holcim distribution will include Chris Hamilton (Area 
Manager North NSW, Luke Edminson (NSW planning Manager) and Fred Adams (General Manager 
NSW). The report once finalised will be made publicly available via the Holcim website as per 
requirements for meeting minutes.  

 
Apologies: 
N/A. 
 
Declaration of pecuniary or other interests. 
 
Confirmation of the minutes of the previous meeting. 
  
Previous meeting minutes are publicly available via the Holcim website.  

 
Business arising from the previous minutes. 
 
Site visitation for inspection of regeneration has again been postponed due to COVID-19 restrictions.  

 
Correspondence 
 
No correspondence has been received by the Secretary.  

 
 
Business Operations 
 

1. Progress at the mine 
 

Production has continued within the approved extraction limits, with no operational issues to 
report. Covid-19 restrictions across New South Wales and Queensland have not adversely impacted 



on sales from the site, with the site currently experiencing increased sales to South East Queensland 
and the Ballina/Byron council. A new dredge (Holcim owned from a QLD site) has arrived on site and 
will be operational in the coming days. Road rectification works on the entrance road to the quarry 
will commence Wednesday 14th July. New Quarry Manager and CCC member Matt Kelly. 

 
2. Site Inspections 

 
DPIE undertook a visit to the site on 19th May and no issues were found. An independent 
environmental audit will be conducted in July by a third party contractor approved by the EPA. 

 
 

3. Compliance with Development Approval 
 

Environmental monitoring data is publicly available via the Holcim website. All environmental 
requirements and conditions remain unchanged since the previous meeting.  

 
4. Community Complaints and Responses to complaints 

 
No complaints have been received about the quarry operations since last CCC report distributed 

 
5. Information provided to the community and any feedback 

 
Refer to the Holcim website.  

 
General Business 
 
Next Meeting 
August 2021 (time and date to be confirmed), a face-to-face meeting is planned to take place 
(subject to COVID-19 restrictions easing). If a regular meeting cannot take place another report will 
be prepared in its place and provided to the committee.  

 


